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January 30, 2004
M-00900239
MEMBERS OF THE TRS ADVISORY BOARD
Re: Extension of Ultratec® CapTel Technology Trial
Dear TRS Advisory Board Member;


On February 6, 2003, the Commission approved the recommendation of the Pennsylvania Telecommunications Relay Service Advisory Board (“TRS Board”) permitting Ultratec® to conduct a 9-month trial (with the possibility of two 3-month extensions) of the CapTel telephone relay technology.  The initial 9-month trial will end on January 31, 2004.


CapTel is a form of relay service that uses a voice recognition mechanism and a captioning telephone to display the user’s conversation almost simultaneously with their spoken words to the called party.  It is designed to be used by individuals who experience some degree of hearing loss who can speak.  CapTel provides the users with a degree of functional equivalency that is the closest to a traditional telephone that the industry has offered to date.  During the trial, the equipment is provided free of charge to the trial participants, and the cost of $1.32 per minute of use for providing the service is funded by the TRS surcharge.    


On December 4, 2003, the TRS Board adopted a motion to request that the Commission permit Ultratec®, to extend the trial of its CapTel telephone for an additional 6-month period (two 3-month extensions) until July 31, 2004.  The feedback on the use of the CapTel telephone provided by the trialists has been positive.  Therefore, the TRS Board felt it was prudent to request the extension of the trial for both of the 3-month extensions at one time, thus eliminating the need to request the second extension later in 2004.  

On January 29, 2004, the Commission unanimously adopted the Motion of Commissioner Glen R. Thomas.  The Motion found it more prudent to extend the CapTel Trial for three months to April 30, 2004, and allowed for the possibility of a second three month extension by request of the TRS Board.    


Please direct any questions to Eric Van Jeschke, Telecommunications Group, Bureau of Fixed Utility Services, at (717) 783-3850.  









Sincerely, 

James J. McNulty









Secretary

cc:  Sue Decker, AT&T

       Barbara Dreyfus, Ultratec

